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Avoca Beach Public School is committed to providing a safe and caring environment where individuals are 
respectful, responsible and strive for their personal best.                                                                                   

Our innovative, collaborative and inclusive culture empowers and supports every learner. 
 

 
Dear Parents, 
We have had a great start to Term 4 and I have loved seeing the buzz of excitement each day, 
as our students prepare for the school musical. Teachers have been working tirelessly on 
props, we’ve had work done to improve the sound and lighting in our hall and the students are 
busy rehearsing their lines and performances for the shows in week 4 and week 5. Looking 
forward to showcasing more of the special talents of our kids! 
  
Staffing news 
At the end of last term, we held interviews for the position of Assistant Principal Curriculum 
and Instruction (APCI).  It gives me great pleasure to officially announce that Mrs Jodie Ward 
has been offered and since accepted this position. Jodie is currently at Quakers Hill East Public 
School and will take up the APCI position at Avoca Beach PS in 2023. The role of the APCI is to 
further build teacher capability to implement high quality literacy and numeracy lessons for all 
students. We look forward to welcoming Jodie into our school community in 2023. 
Also, in staffing news, we are so happy to announce Mrs Coleman’s recent marriage. Mrs 
Coleman will let all the children know this week, that her new name will be Mrs 
Irvin. Congratulations Carolyn! 
  
Check in Assessments 
Students in Year 5 completed check in assessments last week and students in Years 3 & 4 will 
complete these this week. Check-in assessments are online assessment for students in Years 3 
to 9. They are mapped to the NSW Syllabuses and National Literacy and Numeracy Learning 
Progressions. There are two assessments: 
•           reading 
•           numeracy 
Each assessment is designed to be quick and easy to administer, consisting of between 40 to 
50 multiple choice questions. 
The assessment can supplement existing school practices to identify how students are 
performing in literacy and numeracy and to help teachers tailor their teaching more 
specifically to student needs. All schools in NSW are required to do these now as another way 
for the State to also collect data on student achievement. 
  
School Security 
In light of the recent vandalism to our school, we have installed some security cameras. We 
really do hope that these act as a deterrent for the mindless damage that has been continuing. 
I would also like to thank local residents for supporting us to protect this community asset, by 
contacting school security when they see youths not treating the school site with respect. If 
you do ever notice anything, please phone school security on 1300 88 00 21. 
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Before School Morning Routine 
Just a reminder about some of our morning routines. If dropping students from cars at our kiss 
and drop area, please remain in your car and move from the kiss and drop area as soon as 
possible. 
Supervision of students begins at 9am. Upon arrival at school, students should put school bags 
at their classroom and then go straight to the areas being supervised by teachers. K-2 students 
in the bottom playground and 3-6 students in the top playground. No child should be at school, 
unless they are at our before school care facility before 9am. We do understand that on some 
days, circumstances may require a child to be here before 9am. In this case, the students are to 
sit quietly on the seats outside the staffroom until teacher supervision begins. 
   
Wall of Fame 
In my role as Vice President for NSW school sport, I am very lucky to travel the state and see so 
many, extremely talented young athletes. What I particularly enjoy, is when I get to see students 
from my own school compete at this level. Last week I had the privilege of watching Talia Tebb 
compete at the NSW Athletics championships for long jump. There are over 700,000 students 
in NSW, so to be in the top 20 of these students for her age is an absolutely amazing 
achievement! Well done Talia, we are all very proud of you! 
Congratulations to Hannah in 5/6T and William in 3B for their amazing work with Literacy Pro 
and reaching the Millionaires Club. 
 

 
  
Ben Thomas 
Principal 
  
Quote of the Week 
“We rise by lifting others.” – Robert Ingersoll 
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Congratulations to the students who received Merit Awards. 

KB Abigail Gould, Otis Graham 
Bo Blanch, Eliane Hall 

3B Amalia Hodgson, Reef Clark 
Darty Smith, Ashley Schellekens 

KJ Clover Clayton, Major Rodgers 
Eli Faunce, Tayari Gee 

3F August Everitt, Ivy Huggart 
Ruby Battye, Brixton Ennion 

KT Amelia Whiting, Saxon Wells 
Ellie Youssef, Will Barker 

4B Stella Webster, Brielle Hayes 
Chrystella Penn 

KW Xavi Zimmer, Taj Mills 
Alex Sempka, Millie Quieros 

4J Cooper Brown, Polly Carpenter 
Cooper O’Brien, Lily Rignall 

1G Oliver O’Keefe, Bowie Andrews 
Zoe McKinnon, Kylah Conwell 

4S Evie Sherratt, Lewis Audley 
Willow Ramsay, Jacob Cohen 

1M Thomas Grace, Elsie Taylor 
Dash Dowdle, Elissa Shaw 

5/6C Jack Walker, Lillie van der Donk 
Ace Harvey, Phoebe Waters 

1R Noah King, Avalon Czura 
Charlie Gillett, Joshua Kotris 

5/6D Tully Craik, Saxon Randall 
Hickson Fisher, Ryder Santry 

2A Bodhi Sweetnam, Marie Hechter 
Mateo Johnson, Charlotte Parker 

5/6F Toby Steenbergen, Macy Norris 
Sienna Scott, Charlize Denham 

2D Jediah Petersen, Hamish Peterson 
Mahli Kunzli, Jesse Day 

5/6T Hannah Abra, Arabella Blanch 
Isabelle Ruzek, Rosie Williams 

2M Ned Foster, Leni Zimmer 
Rosie Lamshed, Lais Tigges-Campos 

  

 
Congratulations to our 25 stellar recipients!  
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ICAS Results 
Congratulations to all our ABPS students who completed ICAS assessments in Term 3! We had 
students participate in the Digital Technologies, Science, English, Spelling and Mathematics 
competitions. Students who received a Merit, Credit, Distinction or High Distinction are listed 
below. Special congratulations to Anu Tandel, who received a High Distinction in Mathematics, 
and Jack Gould, who received a High Distinction in Science. These results place them in the 
top 1% of students their age in Australia! Well done! 
Mrs Gould 
 
DIGITAL TECHNOLOGIES 
Merit: Felix O’Gara 
Credit: Lydia Rodrigues 
Distinction: Jack Gould; Harvey O’Gara; Rivers Botham; Frankie Drinkwater; Dylan McMahon 
 
SCIENCE 
Merit: Marie Hechter 
Credit: Javi Eljerban; Rivers Botham; Lydia Rodrigues; Audrey McDonald; Anu Tandel; 
Felix O’Gara; Hannah Abra; Oliver McDonald 
Distinction: Harvey O’Gara; Frankie Drinkwater; Dylan McMahon; 
High Distinction: Jack Gould 
 
ENGLISH 
Merit: Marie Hechter; Reef Clark; Kai Napton; Oliver McDonald 
Credit: Jack Gould; Rivers Botham; Mia Campbell; Frankie Drinkwater; Lydia Rodrigues;  
Anu Tandel; Felix O’Gara; Hannah Abra; Ajay DeGruchy 
Distinction: Harvey O’Gara; Audrey McDonald; Felicity Jones; Dylan McMahon 
 
SPELLING 
Merit: Ace Clayton; Georgie Jones; Rivers Botham; Mia Campbell 
Credit: Jack Gould; Solomon Watkins; Hudson Douglass; Frankie Drinkwater; Jax Burque;  
Kai Napton; Felicity Jones; Dylan McMahon 
Distinction: Harvey O’Gara; Felix O’Gara; Hannah Abra 
 
MATHEMATICS 
Merit: Javi Eljerban; Marie Hechter; Mia Campbell; Hudson Douglass 
Credit: Ashwin Tandel; Solomon Watkins; Reef Clark; Jax Burque; Joel Peterson;  
Dylan McMahon; Felix O’Gara; Hannah Abra; Ajay De Gruchy; Mia Jamal; Oliver McDonald 
Distinction: Jack Gould; Rivers Botham; Frankie Drinkwater; Eamon Krumm; Zane Napton;  
Kai Napton; Leon Haak 
High Distinction: Anu Tandel 
 
Tell Them From Me Parent Survey 
The Tell Them From Me surveys provide schools with student, teacher and parent perspectives 
about the engagement and wellbeing of their students. This information is valuable to schools 
and can be used to identify strengths and successes, as well as areas to target for 
improvement. We have been running a parent survey to help our school understand parents’ 
and carers’ perspectives on their child’s experience at school. These include: communication 
between parents/carers and staff, activities and practices at home and parent/carer views on 
the school's support of learning and behaviour. This valuable feedback will help our school 
make practical improvements.   The survey window will be closing on Friday 4 November 
(Week 4, Term 4). If you have not already completed the survey for our school, we invite you to 
participate via the link:  nsw.tellthemfromme.com/hwvx6   
The survey will typically take 15 minutes or less to complete and is completely confidential. 
Although participating in the survey is entirely voluntary, your responses are very much 
appreciated.   

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fnsw.tellthemfromme.com%2Fhwvx6&data=05%7C01%7Cheather.stratton%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cbf8b4c6649584f1b541308dab0aa41b9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638016542534182197%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=NYeL4KHowNamHKXJAaPpcP%2FbPP%2BO77kF4nlBUfF%2Bono%3D&reserved=0
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NSWPSSA Primary Athletics Championships 
What an amazing achievement from Talia Tebb at the NSWPSSA Primary Athletics 
Championships at Homebush last week. Talia progressed through her school, zone and 
regional carnivals to make the Under 11's event for girls’ long jump. She showed wonderful 
determination, persistence and ability to reach the top 20 in the state. You represented 
yourself and our school very proudly. Congratulations on a terrific result.  

 

 
Tjudibaring A.E.C.G. Dance and Cultural Project 
Last Thursday, Tilleah Bennett, Zaiden Taylor, Sasa Dowling, Bondi Werner and Arabella Blanch 
travelled to Kincumber High School to attend the 4th Tjudibaring A.E.C.G. Dance and Cultural 
Workshop. 46 students from Stage 2 and 3 attended on the day from our local Tjudibaring 
Primary Schools. The students were immersed in Contemporary Indigenous Dance and 
connected with each other through music, language and traditional Aboriginal movements. 
The students learnt an ensemble dance inspired by Uncle Stu McMinn, Jo Clancy and the 
emerging artists at NAISDA Dance College. Students will perform this dance together at the 
A.E.C.G. awards night on November 16th at Kincumber High School. We look forward to sharing 
our dance and cultural journey with you at the end of the year.  
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Staff Profiles 

SLSO Staff 

Patricia (Tricia) Carpenter 
I grew up in Sydney and have one younger sibling, Elizabeth. We both attended St Michaels 
Primary and Nagle Girls High, both Catholic schools. 
When I was 18, I commenced work at News Limited (Surry Hills) in the Human Resources 
Department. I was employed at News Ltd for 17 years. During this period, I travelled to 
Noumea, Thailand, Hong Kong, the US, Mexico, the UK, France, Italy, Austria and India. I 
resigned from News in 1997 to have my first child. Montana was born at Randwick Women’s 
Hospital on October 23 '97. When she was 12 months old, we moved to Canberra and Amelia 
was born shortly after, in May 1999. We then moved to Green Point for 12 months before 
settling into the laidback life of Murwillumbah. In 2007 we returned to the Central Coast to be 
closer to family. Both girls attended ABPS. I commenced working as an SLSO in Term 1 of 2007 
initially on a voluntary basis and... the rest is history. I love working in such a positive 
environment where all staff are dedicated and super friendly. I also get an enormous amount 
of satisfaction and joy when working with our students. I feel very fortunate to be part of ABPS. 
 
Nami Lee 
Hi Everyone,  
My name is Nami and I love my job! (and that’s not a secret as everyone knows this) 
This year is my 10th year of service to NSW public schools, and for the past 7 years, I have 
absolutely enjoyed every moment of working at Avoca Beach Public School as an SLSO 
supporting special needs students. Prior to this I worked at different local primary schools as a 
casual, and two years of volunteering as a community tutor. 
I am dedicated to supporting the educational and wellbeing needs of my students. On two 
occasions, I was awarded Certificates of Appreciation by the Education Department, for 
‘Commitment to Providing High Quality Education for Students with Special Needs.’ and for 
‘Supporting Students with English as an Additional Language or Dialect’ as I am also TESOL 
qualified. 
Shortly after graduating in 2004 with a double degree in Science and Business, I took a 
different path and taught school aged children at an English Teaching College overseas. My 
love of helping kids also led me to teach Sunday school at my local church, to teach Korean 
language to children, and to coach basketball teams. I also referee basketball games at a 
representative level.  
My family loves schools and sports, my surfing hubby John still attends school (as a teacher), 
the basketballer Gracie loves books, the gymnast Hannah can make anything and the bossy 
ref Nami is good at helping. 
My highlight of working here at Avoca Beach Public School is the privilege to witness the high 
quality of teaching by the dedicated teachers. It encourages me to do my best in this happy 
working environment. 

 

 



8778Avoca Beach Public School Newsletter                                                                           Term 4 Week 3 

Annmaree Denham 
I'm Annmaree Denham and I love being an SLSO. The pandemic made me rethink lots of 
things and job satisfaction was one. So, I started studying again and after completing my 
placement at Avoca Beach Primary, I worked at Terrigal Primary, mainly in the Support Unit 
before being offered work at Avoca Beach Primary. Our 3 children attend/ed this school (one is 
still here in Yr 5) and I feel so grateful to work and be a part of such a beautiful school with 
great teachers, staff, children and community. Say Hi if you see me around!  

 

Rachael Grice  
I have been an SLSO at Avoca Beach for almost 2 years and I appreciate my job each and every 
day.  The students and staff make it a wonderful place to work.  Prior to working at Avoca, I 
spent my career in early childhood education for over 20 years.  My favourite part of my job is 
my interactions with the children, it brings me such happiness to getting to know them and I 
feel honoured to be able to care, love and support children in their schooling.  My husband and 
I have three children and love living on the central coast.  In my spare time I appreciate 
spending time with my family, yoga and enjoying the outdoors.  I love working at Avoca Beach 
Public school and feel honoured to be a part of such a talented, dedicated and caring team. 
 

Ethics @ Avoca Beach PS 
Can you help facilitate ethics classes at your school? 
We are looking for volunteers. We would love to be able to offer classes to all students enrolled 
in ethics and keep the classes comfortably small to allow everyone to participate. 
Ethics classes run for 30 minutes on Wednesday afternoons. Please consider whether you are 
available to help. Grandparents and the wider community are welcome to apply.  
Detailed lesson plans are provided by Primary Ethics and have been approved by the 
Department of Education. Primary Ethics provides teacher training. The training consists of 
online self-study modules and a comprehensive 2-day workshop (in-person or via Zoom).For 
more information about the program and to apply please visit 
https://primaryethics.com.au/volunteer/ethics-teacher/If you have any questions, please do not 
hesitate to contact Julia Kosheleva on 0402 414 041 or Julia.kosheleva@primaryethics.com.au 
or use the contacts provided on the website. 

 

https://primaryethics.com.au/volunteer/ethics-teacher/
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Get Back Musical 
Ticket sales have been going well. 
With the musical one week out it is important not to miss out!! 
You will be able to access tickets by booking online. The link has been attached.  
There are two links, one for each cast. 
Please make sure that you are purchasing tickets for the right Cast. Tickets are $5 each. 
We ask that you limit tickets to 4 per performing child, as seats are limited.  

CAST A- Performances November 1-3rd  

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=975065& 

 

CAST B-Performances November 8-10th  

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=975078& 

 

CAST A CLASSES CAST B CLASSES 

KT 

KB 

1R 

2D 

2M 

3B 

4B 

4S (some students)  

5/6T 

5/6D 

KJ 

KW 

1G 

1M 

2A 

3F 

4J 

4S (some students)  

5/6C 

5/6F 

*Please note that 4S has been split. If uncertain which cast your child is in please contact the 
class teacher Ms Spencer.  

Students will need to be at school at 5.30pm on the nights that they are performing. The 
duration of the show is approximately 90minutes. Students can be collected from their 
classrooms. Their costumes will be held at school. 

The Year 6 farewell committee will be selling ice creams during intermission so please make 
sure you have some cash on hand. 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=975065&
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=975078&
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P&C News 
 

We have some exciting news to share!  Thanks to our wonderful school community, with funds 
raised from our recent School Fair, we have been able to help the school with the following 
purchases over the past few months.  

STEM ROOM UPGRADE 
We are so pleased that we were able to contribute towards the fantastic upgrade of the new 
STEM room, which the students are now enjoying.  The P&C funded: 

• Purchase of furniture for STEM room (zen rest, seat pad trolley, 36 tote trays, pye 
ottoman sets, cumulus folding table, student chairs, teachers’ station, active stools, 
foldable stem table and lab stools) – total cost $13,875 

• Purchase of robotic kits for STEM room (these kits engage students in hands-on 
investigation on STEAM concepts, while contributing to literacy, math and social-
emotional development) – total cost $7,000 
 

 
 
LILLI PILLI GARDEN 
Have you checked out the new Lilli Pilli Garden yet?  It looks fantastic!  Trees have been 
pruned, yarning circle has been upgraded, new pavement area and crushed granite makes the 
area look modern and inviting for students.  The P&C are pleased to have helped contribute 
$5,000 towards the upgrade of the garden, we hope you all enjoy it. 

 
 

K-2 DECODABLE READERS 
We are also excited to let you know that we recently contributed $5,000 to allow the school to 
purchase additional decodable readers for students in years K-2.  With the new syllabus 
approaching for K-2 there will be a shift towards the science of reading and decodable readers. 
 

 

Thank you again to our wonderful and supportive community for all of your help with 
fundraising for these purchases for our school. We appreciate you all! 

  Laura Day 
P&C Committee 
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School uniform collection 

Now that we are changing over to the new uniform designs we are keen to make sure the old 
uniform gets a good home. We are working with Network Heaven and Boomerang Bags 
Kincumber to recycle the uniforms. 

If you have done a sort out over the recent school holidays please don’t throw any uniform out! 
We will take all clean uniforms, and, with help from Boomerang Bags and Network Heaven 
send the uniforms to schools in need overseas. Boomerang bags will also take any stained or 
torn ones to be cut up for making bags or rags for local businesses.  

Please drop any school uniforms into the clearly labelled tub by the school canteen, 
between the hours of 8.30am – 2.30pm (Monday – Friday).  The tub will remain at the 
canteen to collect donations from Monday, 24 October – Friday, 11 November. 

Thank you for supporting this great initiative! 

ABPS P&C  

                                            

  Sample bag design using girl’s summer uniform                         Boomerang bags made for local preschool  

 
 
 
Uniform Shop 
Uniform Shop is fully stocked. Just waiting for the jackets to arrive which should be in the next 
2 weeks! 
We are opened - 
Thursdays 2:30 - 3:30pm 
We will also be open on the last head start day - 
Friday 18th November 9:30am - 12:30pm - if new starters would like to come and see the 
uniform and try sizes on! 
Any EXCHANGES - Please return to the shop or the office with child’s name, class and details 
of exchange.  
Please make sure TAGS ARE STILL ATTACHED. 
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The Snack Shack 
It has been a busy start to Term 4 already. Many thanks to the people that have volunteered so 
far to help me out while Lyndsay is away. 
I've attached the link to the sign-up sheet for anyone that is able to donate a couple of hours 
packing lunches with me. Especially on Fridays - we are still in need of some help as it's our 
busiest day. I promise I'll give you a drink and make you laugh. And your kids love seeing you! 
We have had a few problems with SPRIGGY orders not coming through. Please make sure you 
are getting your confirmation email to ensure your order was completed. Obviously though, no 
child will go hungry. 
Please ensure the IOUs are paid as promptly as possible via the SPRIGGY app or cash over the 
counter. I will send out some more reminders this week to overdue IOUs.  
 
https://signup.zone/4QhBNJCmwrcggM3s8 
 

Thank you 
Lara Napton  
ABPS Uniform Shop & Snack Shack 
 

 
School Fair Sponsors 
 
A huge thank you to our sponsors for their support of our school: - 
 
DIAMOND SPONSORS 
 
Bonython Property Group 
Dependable Fire Services 
McGrath Estate Agents 
 
GOLD SPONSORS 
 
Ali Dancepants 
Atelier Andy Carson 
Avoca Beach Dental 
Avoca Beach Law 
Avoca Beach Seafoods 
Coast Academy of Music 
Sara Lee 
Smith & Sons 
 
Please remember to support the businesses that support us. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsignup.zone%2F4QhBNJCmwrcggM3s8&data=05%7C01%7Cheather.stratton%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C06c69c966e8f4915dd4208dab53a5964%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638021559460270990%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ehpZhpavdRvdtnaJb39ToRz2kjh4WldWECX53mErww8%3D&reserved=0
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School Travel  
Term 4 2022  
2023 school travel applications are now open  
Applications for student travel in 2023 open from Monday 10 October 2022.  
Students who need a School Opal card or travel pass for 2023 can apply now. A new 
application will need to be submitted if they are applying for the first time, or if they are 
requesting an additional travel entitlement as a result of a new shared parental responsibility 
situation (e.g. joint custody).  
Students who change address, school, campus location, have repeated a year or received an 
expiry notification from Transport for NSW for their school travel entitlement should renew or 
update their details before the end of term 4. This will ensure that schools can endorse 
applications, and entitlements remain valid for the start of the 2023 school year. School Opal 
card holders will have the changes applied to their existing card.  
If a student’s distance eligibility has changed based on their grade (i.e. grade two to grade 
three), the system will automatically update their entitlement if they meet the new criteria. If 
they do not meet the new eligibility criteria, we will send an expiry notification via email.  
Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition that is due to expire 
will receive a notification advising them to re-apply.  
Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply.  
Students in the Opal network applying for an Opal card (including a Term Bus Pass) for the 
first time will receive their Student Opal card at their nominated postal address. Cards will be 
mailed out from January 2023.  
Students living in rural and regional (R&R) areas should receive their travel pass at the start of 
the new school year from their nominated transport operator. It may come via the school or be 
sent directly to them at home. Note: some R&R operators do not issue travel passes. 
Students/parents should confirm with their nominated operator if they do not receive a pass.  
Travel from Term 1 2023  
We ask that parents plan ahead and make sure their child knows which service/s to use and 
has a valid ticket to travel; either a School Opal card or Child/Youth Opal card (within Greater 
Sydney) or a School Travel Pass (outside Greater Sydney), from the start of the school year.  
Applications for 2023 School Student Transport Scheme (SSTS) travel open at the start of Term 
4 2022, so parents/students can apply or update details early and be ready for the start of the 
new school year.  
Most students using the Opal network will not need a new Opal card and can continue 
travelling on their existing card each year.  
The start of the year is a busy period for local transport operators, and students travelling 
without a valid ticket make service planning and operations difficult.  
We recognise that for some families last minute changes to school enrolments mean they 
may not have a School Opal card or Travel Pass for the start of term. In the Opal network, we 
strongly encourage these families to have their children travel with a Child/Youth Opal card 
until they receive their valid School Opal card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should 
contact their local bus operator to discuss their travel needs.  
Bus operators are flexible and understanding, particularly at the start of the school year, and 
will ensure students can travel safely to and from school. But to best support our operators we 
encourage all students to have a valid ticket, as early as possible, from the start of the school 
year.  

Students using School Opal cards are also reminded that they must 
tap on and tap off in line with the Student code of conduct and Opal 
terms of use. Further information can be found at 
transportnsw.info/travel-info/using-public-transport/school-travel  
Enquiries can be submitted at transportnsw.info/contact-
us/feedback/passes-concessions-feedback  
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PIANO LESSONS WITH KIM 
My name is Kim Slowiaczek and I offer Piano Lessons in person and remotely to all ages and 
stages. I have created an evolving piano teaching style supported by classical, contemporary, 
Kodaly and individualized learning approaches to provide sequential, student focused lessons 
in understanding and expressing sounds, symbols and language of music on the keyboard. I 
would be pleased to answer any questions on 0411 123 129 or via Email 
pianolessonswithkim@gmail.com 

 

 

Children’s Disco Parties 
Hosted by local Ali Payne - As seen at Avoca Beach Fair 
Put your feet up while I make your child feel like a star and create a fabulous party experience 
with lasting memories 😊 
I bring all of the equipment – Professional sound system, Music and lights as I guide the 
children through dancing and games with prizes, stickers, stamps, coloured hairspray and 
loads of fun! 
In your home or the venue that you hire 
For more information contact Ali on Ph: 0414 321 746  
or email: info@dancepantsparties.com.au 
or check out the Website: www.dancepantsparties.com.au 

MUSIC TUITION AT AVOCA BEACH - GUITAR (ACOUSTIC AND ELECTRIC), SINGING, ELECTRIC 
BASS, BANJO, 
MANDOLIN and UKELELE. All styles and all ages, beginners to advanced levels, very 
experienced professional teacher. Phone Chris on 0422 802 222 
 

Avoca Beach Public School’s newsletter contains paid advertisements which assist with the cost of publication. The 

publication of such advertisements does not imply endorsement of any product or service by the NSW Department of 

Education or Avoca Beach Public  

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:pianolessonswithkim@gmail.com
mailto:info@dancepantsparties.com.au
http://www.dancepantsparties.com.au/
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